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To: Board of Education
From: Heather Asmussen, Director of Special Services

Re: Administrative Report for September 2021

Date: September 3, 2021

1. This summer we offered various professional development options for our special education teachers as well as our teaching assistants and behavior technicians.  
a. Many of our special education teachers were able to attend training on Sonday System which is a comprehensive, multisensory reading instruction program that uses methods supported by Orton-Gillingham. This program is proven to be one of the most effective reading interventions for students with dyslexia and reading disabilities. 

b. We strive to train our new staff and provide refreshers for returning staff on an every other year cycle in Nonviolent Crisis Intervention through Crisis Prevention Institute (CPI). Lauren Gruenhagen, School Psychologist, and Kari Krogman, Behavior Specialist, organized the online training and lead the in-person portion which teaches staff de-escalation techniques as well as restrictive and nonrestrictive interventions. This year we had 80 people complete the online portion and of those 77 completed the in person training as well.  
c. A BoysTown Instructor came in August to provide a 5 day training to new and returning staff who work primarily in our programs that support our students with more challenging needs. Staff left with techniques and resources that will encourage student success through a comprehensive social skills curriculum and multi-tiered motivation system. 
d. Professional Crisis Management (PCM), which was a 5 day training led by Amanda Barton our Behavior Specialist contracted from SWWC, was provided to a few of our staff members. PCM provides guidance and procedures to maintain the safety of our students and staff in crisis situations.  
e. Special education staff attended PBIS and REM training with their building teams. We look forward to implementing positive intervention supports across the district. 
2. We are thankful to start the 2021-2022 year with a full staff of teachers and therapists; however, we are still in need of teaching assistants and behavior technicians. Recruitment and retention of our support staff is a continued goal for our program.   
